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Recently, I have been made aware by a few individuals who received scam 
emails using either my name or in the name of OZCF’s Board, asking for 
donations of gift cards or e-transfers, in order to honour volunteers.  We 
have made no such requests.  If you wish to make any donation towards 
the Place of Worship or the OZCF General Fund, the safest way is to      
donate either online via our website www.ozcf.com OR if you prefer cash or 
cheque, please hand it over to a Board or Committee member.  We   never 
ask for gift cards nor e-transfers for donations. I urge all of you to 
please be vigilant and not fall for these scams.  If you have doubts about 
any email request from us, please contact either myself or any Board   
member for confirmation. 

Another busy summer draws near the end.  All committees were very active 
in planning, organizing and hosting events catered to all ages. 

The Seniors continue to meet every Wednesday for zumba, laughter      
therapy and lunch.  The Youth, Entertainment, Fundraising and Sports 
Committees hosted many exciting events and activities like Bingo, Car    
Rally, High Tea, Navroze Mela, cricket, volleyball and soccer tournaments.  
The Religious Committee successfully organized another season of the 
Shehenshahi Muktad prayers, Navroze and Khordad Saal jashans.         
Religion Class and Scouts took a break in July and August but will restart 
using our facilities in September.  A sincere thank you to all the committee 
members and volunteers who contributed to make these events and     
classes a success. 

We hosted 2 meetings for the General Membership.  An Annual General 
Meeting and an  Extraordinary General Meeting.  I am very pleased to    
inform everyone that the Extraordinary General Meeting called in            
collaboration with the Place of   Worship Advisory Committee (PWAC) went 
very well and we received unanimous approval from the community to start 
with the construction process of the      Atashkadeh.  A huge thank you to 
Phil Sidhwa and his entire PWAC team for their hard work and persistence 
over the years and to the Membership for their trust in this team.  The 
Board and the PWAC team are in constant communication as we navigate 
through the final permits, deposits and documentation with the Town of 
Oakville, that were needed to get construction started. 

http://www.ozcf.com
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We collaborate routinely with other Zoroastrian groups in the Greater Toronto 
Area.  Following the popular Cricket Dhansak event, we collaborated with the 
Zoroastrian Cricket Club (ZCC) to host their Annual Awards Night, where 
ZCC honored players for their exceptional performances during the 2022   
season.  Tomorrow (pls put date), we are collaborating with the World        
Zoroastrian Chamber of Commerce (WZCC) – Toronto Chapter, to listen to 
stories and experiences from three Zoroastrian small businesses that started 
during the COVID – 19 pandemic. 

Our other upcoming events include Farvardegan (S) Prayers on Sept 3
rd

 and 
Dasturji Kookadaroo ni Baj on Sept 4

th
.  On Sept 17

th
, after receiving a lot of 

requests, we are having the first ever Bring Your Own Team Volleyball    
Tournament.  It is promising to be an exciting day as we have quite a few 
teams already registered.  You can      register an entire team or individually if 
you do not have a team, and the Sports   Committee will make a team for 
you.  If you do not want to play, you can register as a spectator and come 
watch some competitive volleyball games.  Around October, we will restart 
the popular Gymkhana Nights as well. 

On November 11
th
, the Fundraising Committee is organizing a Gala to     

fundraise for the Place of Worship.  It promises to be a grand affair at the   
Mississauga Convention Centre, and I urge all of you to support us in this 
cause.  Individual tickets, sponsorship packages and advertisements in the 
brochure are all available.  Please contact the Gala Chair Kermin Byramjee at 
kermin101@gmail.com for more information. 

Hoping to see you at many of these events. 

Adil Bhesania 

 

The OZCF prayer room and 
facility is not open regularly. 
For personal requests, you 
may contact the following: 

Prayer Room Access 

Nozer Kotwal 905-820-0461 
nskotwal1@gmail.com  

 

Hall Rentals 

Cyrus Gazdar 647-294-6462 
cygazdar@yahoo.ca 

 

ZRCC Coordinator 

Armaity Anandasgar 905-271-
0366 armaity.a@gmail.com 

 

OZCF President 

Dr. Adil Bhesania 647-985-0305 
president@ozcf.com 

 

Webmaster & Facilities 

Rumi Jasavala 647-885-1759 
rumijas@hotmail.com 
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Need a Mobed 

Our Mobeds are available to 
help in times of need to offer 
their guidance & services to 
the community. Please con-
tact:  

Bamji, Ervad Xerxes (905) 702-
1034 

Bulsara, Ervad Firdosh (905) 824-
7692 

Dastur, Ervad Mehbad (416) 917-
9195 

Dhabhar, Ervad Jamshed (905) 
819-0089 

Katrak, Ervad Kerman (647) 444-
7359 (Speaks Farsi) 

Kotwal, Ervad Nozer (905) 820-
0461 

Madan, Ervad Xerxes (416) 254-
0685 

Panthaky, Ervad Jal (905) 568-
4946 

Zarolia, Ervad Kobad (647) 
8879213 

mailto:kermin101@gmail.com
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CLICK TO BOOK YOUR APPOINTMENT 

WWW.CHURCHILLSMILES.CA 
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https://churchillsmiles.ca/accepting-new-patients/#request-appointment
https://churchillsmiles.ca/
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RELIGIOUS EVENTS AND UPDATES 
 

Due to inflation and increasing costs, OZCF will be revising rates for religious offerings and 

events with immediate effect, as follows: 

• Sukhad  – $3/- each 

• Divo  – $3/- each 

• Gahambar lunch  – $10/- per person; children up to age 5 years are free 

We sincerely appreciate the continuing support of the community. 

 

FARVARDEGAN (S) PRAYERS – SEPTEMBER 3, 2023 
 
OZCF will be holding the Farvardegan prayers, as per Shenshai Calendar, on Sunday         

September 3
rd

 at the ZRCC, 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville.  The prayer ceremony will       

commence at 11:00 am, followed by Chasni. 

If you wish to offer your home-made Malido, Ravo, Sev and/or dry-fruits, flowers, fruits, Sukhad, 

Loban, we ask that you make arrangements with Er. Nozer Kotwal, at (905) 820-0461, in         

advance.   

If you and/or your friends wish to sponsor any religious event in the future, please provide your 
interest to Er. Kotwal. 

 

DASTURJI KOOKADAROO BAJ – SEPTEMBER 4, 2023 
 
OZCF will be holding Dasturji Kookadaroo Baj prayers on Monday September 4

th
 at the ZRCC, 

1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville. 

The prayer ceremony will commence at 11:00 am, followed by lunch.  The cost of attending the 

Jashan & lunch is $10 per person; children up to the age of 5 years are free.  Members wishing 

to attend in person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-0461 or at         

nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance, but not later than Friday September 1
st

.  Please also      

volunteer to clean up after the event. 

If you wish to offer your home-made Malido, Ravo, Sev and/or dry-fruits, flowers, fruits, Sukhad, 

Loban, we ask that you make arrangements with Er. Kotwal. If you and/or your friends wish to 

sponsor a Gahambar & lunch or any other religious event in the future, please provide your     

Interest to Er. Kotwal. 
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PAITISHAHEM GAHAMBAR (F) – SEPTEMBER 16, 2023 
 
OZCF will be celebrating Paitishahem Gahambar, as per the Fasli Calendar, on Saturday      

September 16
th
 at 11:00 am at the ZRCC, 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville. 

The prayer ceremony will commence at 11:00 am, followed by lunch.  The cost of attending the 

Jashan & lunch is $10 per person; children up to the age of 5 years are free.  Members wishing 

to attend in person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-0461 or at         

nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance, but not later than Wednesday September 13
th

.  Please  

also volunteer to clean up after the event. 

If you wish to offer your home-made Malido, Ravo, Sev and/or dry-fruits, flowers, fruits, Sukhad, 

Loban, we ask that you make arrangements with Er. Kotwal. 

If you and/or your friends wish to sponsor a Gahambar & lunch or any other religious event in the 

future, please provide your interest to Er. Kotwal. 

 

AYATHREM GAHAMBAR (F) – OCTOBER 14, 2023 
 
OZCF will be celebrating Ayathrem Gahambar, as per Fasli Calendar, on Saturday October 14

th
 

at 11:00 am at the ZRCC, 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville. 

The prayer ceremony will commence at 11:00 am, followed by lunch.  The cost of attending the 

Jashan & lunch is $10 per person; children up to the age of 5 years are free.  Members wishing 

to attend in-person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-0461 or at         

nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance, but not later than Wednesday October 11
th

.  Please also 

volunteer to clean up after the event. 

If you wish to offer your home-made Malido, Ravo, Sev and/or dry-fruits, flowers, fruits, Sukhad, 

Loban, we ask that you make arrangements with Er. Kotwal. 

If you and/or your friends wish to sponsor a Gahambar & lunch or any other religious event in the 

future, please provide your interest to Er. Kotwal.  
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NEW HALL RENTAL RATES:   

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

*Conditions for paying OZCF member’s rate: 

The member has been an OZCF member and has paid membership fees for at least 2 years   

immediately preceding the time of signing the rental agreement. 

** If only the hall is rented, the renter is responsible for ensuring that the patio is not used by any 

guests/attendees. 

*** The patio will be deemed to be used if video surveillance shows groups or individuals, guests 

and/or attendees are congregating on the patio to consume food/drinks or just to interact.     

Consequently the user will be charged the additional fee for Hall + Patio rental. 

The renter will be required to provide insurance coverage for your booking: 

The renter will be required to obtain, at their own expense, liability insurance of two million         
dollars ($2,000,000).  The renter will provide the OZCF with proof of such insurance with OZCF 
mentioned in the policy as an Additional Insured at the time of entering into this agreement.  If 
alcohol is being served, it must be mentioned when applying for the policy.  A copy of the 
insurance policy, Special Occasion Permit (SOP) from the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of 
Ontario and the renter’s completed application (available online) for insurance must be provided 
to OZCF at the time of paying the rental charges.  
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    OZCF Member *    Non – Members 

Short Term Rental  (Maximum 3 hours)     
Hall Only ** $100 $150 

Audio Video (optional) $50 $75 

      

Long Term Rental     

Hall Only $400 $600 

Hall + Patio *** $600 $900 

Audio Video (optional) $100 $150 
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A few links to insurers are provided herewith, however the renter can choose any Insurer         
licenced to provide insurance in Canada:  
 
• https://www.palcanada.com/index.php/en-us/  
 
• https://duuo.ca  
 
• https://easyinsure.ca 
 
• https://www.brokerlink.ca/ 
 
Disclaimer:  OZCF is not associated with the above insurers, nor does it profit from any        
transactions with these insurers.  

 

RATES TO ADVERTISE IN THE NEWSLETTER: 
 
 Members often inquire about rates to advertise in the newsletter.  See the rate structure below: 

 Business Card      $25 per issue           $150 per year 
 1/4 Page                $50 per issue               $300 per year 
 1/2 Page                $75 per issue               $450 per year 
 Full Page               $125 per issue             $750 per year 
 Last Full Page       $150 per issue             $900 per year 
 
 If paid in full at the beginning of the year by the end of January, a 10% discount will be applied. 
 There are six issues per year – January, March, May, July, September and November. 
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Members:  $100 per day (over the 4-day period) 

Non-members:  $150 per day 

HALL RENTAL RATES FOR FUNERAL SERVICES 

https://www.palcanada.com/index.php/en-us/
https://duuo.ca
https://easyinsure.ca
https://www.brokerlink.ca/
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2023 MEMBERSHIP FEE STRUCTRE 
 

 

Below is agreed upon membership rates passed at the 2022 AGM 

Fee Structure for January 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023  (Non-Refundable) 

Membership Level                                                         
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• Family (Includes spouses/partners & children up to age 22 

• Single (Individuals of age 27 to 64 years) 

• Senior (Individuals of age 65 -89 years) 

• Seniors (age 90+) 

• Youth (Individuals of age 23 to 26 years) 
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CLICK TO BOOK YOUR APPOINTMENT 

WWW.CHURCHILLSMILES.CA 
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CLICK TO FIND OUT MORE! 

WWW.CHURCHILLSMILES.CA 

https://churchillsmiles.ca/accepting-new-patients/#request-appointment
https://churchillsmiles.ca/
https://churchillsmiles.ca/oral-b-promotion/
https://churchillsmiles.ca
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RELIGIOUS CLASSES 

 
Dear Parents and Students, 
 
We hope that you have had a safe and enjoyable summer.  The upcoming session of Religion 
Classes will be beginning soon.  Thank you to everyone who has already   registered.  For 
those of you who have not, please go to https://www.zso.org/religion-classes, scroll to 
the bottom and click on 'register'. 
 
Here are the dates for the first term:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Warm regards, 
The Religion Class Teachers 
 
 

 

East End (MGDM)  West End (ZRCC)  

September 10  

September 24  

October 15  

October 29 

November 12  

November 26  

December 10 (joint session at the ZRCC) 

September 10th 

October 1st 

October 29 

November 5th 

November 19th 

December 3rd 

December 10th 

https://www.zso.org/religion-classes
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ANNUAL DAY  

 
The Religion Education Classes held its year-end Annual Day function on Sunday June 4, 2023.  
Family and friends gathered to watch the religion classes students display their religious knowledge 
and enjoy a delicious lunch catered by the Chothia family.  Topics of the  presentations included our 
prayers, the Zoroastrian calendar, the life of prophet Zarathushtra and our scriptures.  The            
performances were informative and entertaining. 
 
Prizes were presented to the winners of the poster competition held earlier in the year.  As well, 
each participant in the contest received a certificate in recognition of his or her effort.  The guests of 
honour, ZSO President Mitra Jam and OZCF President Adil Bhesania were on hand to present the 
awards.   

 
Registration has begun for the     fol-
lowing year.  The Religion     Classes 
provide a unique              opportunity 
for our community’s   children not only 
to meet, but also to learn about the 
Zoroastrian religion and its traditions.  
Our goal is to   promote an under-
standing of the religion and to foster a 
sense of   Zoroastrian identity among 
our    students.  We hope to see all of 
our current students and many        
newcomers in the fall.  Children born in 
2017 and earlier are        welcome to 
join.  Please go to www.zso.org/
religion-classes to   register. 
 

Poster Contest Winners:  

Group 1: 

1st place – Karmen Rivetna 
2nd place – Shanaya Pastakia 
3rd place – Zoe Irani 
 
Group 2: 

1st place – Julian Cooper & 
Spenta Pastakia (tie) 
2nd place – Jack Bhandara 
3rd place – Molly Bhandara 
 
Group 3: 

1st place – Zofia Irani 
2nd place – Fiona Bhathena 
3rd place – Arshan Bozorgi 

 

Group 4: 

1st place – Shirin Kola 
2nd place – Sofia Panthaky 
3rd place – Arianna Cooper 
 
Group 5: 

1st place – Aryana Mahmoudzadeh 
2nd place – Anaita Beesley 
3rd place – Zarius Hajiani 

  

http://www.zso.org/religion-classes
http://www.zso.org/religion-classes
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SOCCER TOURNAMENT 

The OZCF Sports Committee held the Spring Soccer Tournament on July 9th, 2023.  The tournament 
started at 11am, concluded at 8:30pm and everyone enjoyed dinner after. 

The tournament consisted of 56 participants and spectators combined.  It was a fun-filled, competitive 
day and    everyone enjoyed themselves. 

Team Croatia won the Championship Final and Ryan Dharsan won the MVP award (Top Scorer Award) 
winning a $25 Tim Hortons gift card. 

It was great to see people of all ages and genders attend this event. 
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CRICKET DHANSAK  

The OZCF’s 15th Annual Cricket Dhansak was held on July 23, 2023 at the ZRCC.  This year, the event was held in 
honour of the late Aspi Sapurji who was a longstanding player of the Zoroastrian Cricket Club in Canada and      
embarked on two tours to the UK with the team. 

With 30 keen players having registered, we made two teams of 15 and played a 30-over a side game with a tape 
ball. 

The game started with 'Team Rumi' fielding first, facing the batting of 'Team Tauzer'.  Equal strength teams         
contained multiple family members taking part.  The ages ranged from 7 to 68 with three outstanding female players 
putting in an excellent display.  There was plenty of fine bowling and batting as well as some amazing fielding 
throughout the day on an immaculately curated ground. 

One of our goals with these sorts of events is to always encourage the younger generation.  Participating youngsters 
this year included Zoish Panthaky, Shahaan Irani, Jehangirshaw Cooper, Noah Mulla, Shiraz Mulla, Nina Mulla and 
Zubin Rustamji; each one recognised with a cricket cap.  They all enjoyed themselves and played from the          
beginning to the end and we hope to see their enthusiasm rub off on our future generation. 

It was also great to see generations of families taking part: 

Rumi & Xarius Jasavala (father/son) 

Mahiyar & Zoish Panthaky (father/daughter) 

Hoshang & Adil Bhesania (father/son) 

Manekshaw & Jehangirshaw Cooper (father/son) 

Cambeez & Nina, Shiraz & Noah, (father/daughter/daughter/son 

Cyrus & Zubin Rustamji (father/son)  

The evening’s festivities were led off by Rumi Jasavala delivering a short speech in honour of Aspi, accompanied by 
a slide show.  A gift was presented to Aspi’s daughters Sunaya and Jasmine of a framed picture of Aspi in various 
cricketing poses. 

Tauzer Dalal gave a warm recollection of how his friendship with Aspi extended beyond cricket into a personal rela-
tionship and their passion for tennis.  He also spoke about ZCC founding members and how they have been an inte-
gral part of the Zoroastrian community, and also helped him integrate into the ZCC team upon his arrival into Cana-
da.  The Club is truly communal and representative of family values with camaraderie amongst the players always 
playing in the spirit of the game.  Tauzer recalled how fun, laughter and fair play created many good times and fond 
memories throughout the years.   

ZCC’s awards presentation for the 2022 season followed where trophies were handed out with the following winners: 

Best Batsman - Khushru Wadia & Tarish Bari 

Best Bowler - Binoy Parikh 

Best Fielder - Xarius Jasavala & Shiamak Katrak 

Best All-Rounder and the Captain’s Award - Yohaan Bhagwagar 
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The event is a huge undertaking and would not be possible were it not for Rumi’s unwavering dedication towards 
bringing the community together every year for 15 years to partake in a friendly game of cricket and encourage our 
youth to participate.  He also integrated the day with ZCC, who have been instrumental in bringing cricket to the 
community since 1978 and have been a mainstay of the Zoroastrian community.  On behalf of the OZCF, Tauzer 
presented a token of appreciation to Rumi recognizing his efforts in preparing the field, organizing the teams, tending 
to dhansak preparations and so much more for the past 15 years. 

      

In Parsi culture, cricket and dhansak are intertwined.  It is said nothing beats a good game of cricket followed by 
dhansak.  Legend has it that our ancestors used to let the opposition field first, whereupon they would be eagerly 
looking forward to having dhansak and beer, at which point they could no longer take the field and we would win the 
game by default.  This could be a new strategy to be employed some day! 

Cue then the delicious dhansak followed by lagan-nu-custard.  In all, 78 people enjoyed themselves with cricket, 
honouring Aspi, and savouring the dhansak and desert. 

The Sports Committee thanks you for your continued support of the Cricket Dhansak event and looks forward to our 
members supporting all OZCF events. 
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SENIORS ZUMBA SESSIONS  

Members of the Seniors' Subcommittee, along with other volunteers, help out to open the hall, set up the chairs and tables.  A 
few volunteer drivers from our community bring the seniors who need a drive to and fro.  The meals get picked up from the   
vendors in time for serving the seniors around 1 pm.  Finally after meals, all tables and chairs are piled up, all garbage gets 
cleaned up and the hall is evacuated and the program for the day ends. Every Wednesday, our seniors are looking forward to 
this event!  They enjoy a zumba stretch and dance session organized by Ariam Del Real, followed by meditation and laughter 
therapy by Nowzar Borzooyan.  Finally everyone is served with delicious hot meals.  Obviously everyone is enjoying it because 
we see the increasing number of participants!!  

Last but not the least, we have done away with the  admission fee, but have placed a donation box for those who wish to con-
tribute. 
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VOLUNTEER AWARDS 

 

Zeenia Kola has been a long time volunteer at the OZCF.  
Starting with volunteering and leading the Youth               
Committee, she has helped plan and execute many        
Entertainment and Fundraising events in the past few years 
such as tea parties, lamb roasts, galas and the Maple 
Lodge fundraiser.  She is currently a part of the                
Entertainment and Fundraising Subcommittees.  Recently 
she also joined the 100th Oakville Zoroastrian Scouts Group 
as a Scouts Leader where she works with the 11 - 14 year 
olds.  She’s very helpful, always ready to assist at any 
event and proactively volunteers to help out.  The Board 
and OZCF are extremely pleased to recognize Zeenia for 
her voluntary services to the OZCF. 

 

 

 

Zarir Cooper has for a long time been a silent, behind-the-
scenes volunteer for the OZCF.  He is part of the Delta 
Bingo volunteer team that helps bring in a major chunk of 
our annual revenue.  Zarir’s son Jasper Cooper collected 
the award on his behalf. Having volunteers like Zarir helps 
us ensure our sessions are covered and we continue to     
receive regular revenue from Delta Bingo. 

Another committee that Zarir is an integral part of is the 
Facilities Management Committee.  They look after       
everything from basic stuff like ensuring we have enough 
supply of garbage bags and bathroom tissues to getting 
the water tank filled and septic tank emptied regularly to 
working with external contractors for pest control around 
the property, fixing leaks in our water tank or repairing the 
pillars outside the hall.  The FMC team looks after this 
aspect, and Zarir is an integral part of that team.  Earlier 
this year we installed automatic doors and equipped the 
facilities with remote unlocking and locking capabilities, so 
someone doesn’t have to physically come lock/unlock the 
hall when there are early morning prayers or a private 

event ending late at night.  Zarir worked with the contractor to set up the system and then trained those that have 
access to the system on how to use it.  Zarir is also one of the 2 volunteers we have trained to perform our monthly 
water testing that is required by the Town of Oakville.  The Board and OZCF feel honored to recognize Zarir for his  
immense voluntary contributions. 
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MELA 2023 

Thank you to everyone who came out on Aug 19th to the 2nd Annual OZCF Navroze Mela at the ZRCC. 

Our volunteers work months in advance to make this event a huge success.  We have received a lot of positive feedback, kind words 
and requests to keep the Navroze Mela going year after year.   

HUGE shout out to all the amazing volunteers for making this event a success.  Thank you to Atash Entertainment for providing us with 
the sound system for the evening.  The event started around 3pm with 16 vendor stalls in the hall and 8 game stalls on the patio.  
OZCF had a food stall with delicious home treats like Bhel Puri, Chutney Sandwiches, Bun Kababs, Falooda and so much more.  
Around 5pm the infamous Tug of War – over 40 vs under 40 took place and once again, this year, the under 40s took the win.  There 
was a pet obstacle race which posed its set of challenges as the owners ran with their dogs – oh what a sight to watch! 

Special shout out to Halton Regional Police for coming to visit us in their police cruiser.  Kids and adults alike got a chance to sit in the 
cruiser and take photos. 

The night ended with a friendly game of Bingo and of course Piñata for the little kids.  We hope to see you next year!   
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HIGH TEA 

OZCF’s Fundraising Committee put together a fabulous High Tea afternoon at the 
ZRCC on August 27

th
.  The hall was full once again with over 100 people and everyone 

had a great time with delicious sandwiches, scones, jam, custard and cookies - all 
home-made!  

There was a horse racing game and a raffle draw with 2 tickets to our upcoming Place 
of Worship Gala on November 11

th
 up for grabs.  There was also a prize for the best 

fascinator. 

We received amazing feedback with requests to make this an annual event.  Thank you 
to all our amazing volunteers for organizing & executing this event!  
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